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Dear 
FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000

I refer to your e-mail of 31st October 2013.  We are dealing with this under the terms of the Freedom of Information Act 2000.  

You asked the following questions.  The Vehicle and Operator Services Agency’s (VOSA) response is given after each question below:-
Q1. As the deadline for Bus and Coach Driver has now passed can you confirm the number of category D drivers that have been stopped and checked to date?
A2. Since 10th September VOSA has encountered 1,064 public service vehicles nationally.
Q2. How many drivers have been found to have no DQC?
A2. To date, six drivers with no CPC have been encountered by the Agency. 

Q3. What was the penalty incurred by these drivers?
A3. Each driver was issued with a Fixed Penalty Notice.  The fixed penalty amount for this offence is £50.

Q4. How are you going to deal with drivers from the EU, other than the UK, that are due to finish their DCPC at a later date than the UK and drive after our finish date ie.  If a German driver attempts to drive in the UK after September 2014, when our own drivers need a DQC, and he has not obtained his as his finish date is 2016?   
A4. The different member states have different dates for the implementation of periodic training for drivers with acquired rights. Mutual recognition of these dates means that VOSA will respect the member states transitional dates when undertaking enforcement checks. If an HGV driver is unable to produce evidence of their periodic training after September 2014 then a fixed penalty will be issued, if appropriate, irrespective of their nationality but with reference to the member states implementation dates. Currently we issue sanctions against those drivers who have not undertaken their initial qualification.

If you are unhappy with the response provided, you may ask for an internal review.  To request an internal review, please write to:

VOSA Corporate Office,

Berkeley House,

Croydon Street,

Bristol,

BS5 0DA

or email vosa.corporateoffice@vosa.gsi.gov.uk
giving the reasons for your dissatisfaction.  It will help us if you quote the reference number for your case.

If you do not agree with the outcome of the internal review, you may lodge an appeal with the Information Commissioner (www.informationcommissioner.gov.uk).  The Information Commissioner is an independent official appointed by the Crown to oversee the Data Protection Act 1998, the Freedom of Information Act 2000 and the Environmental Information Regulations 2004.

The Information Commissioner can consider complaints about any aspect of the way in which requests for information have been handled.  Please note: the Information Commissioner would be unlikely to consider your complaint if you have not first requested an internal review. 

You can write to the Information Commissioner at:

The Information Commissioner’s Office

Wycliffe House,

Water Lane,

Wilmslow,

Cheshire

SK9 5AF
If you have any queries about this letter, please contact us, quoting reference F0005335.
Yours sincerely

VOSA Information Access Team
From: 	Information Access


inform@vosa.gsi.gov.uk





Information Access Team


Berkeley House


Croydon Street


Bristol


BS5 0DA





Tel: 0300 123 9000


Fax: 0117 954 2546





Your ref: 


Our ref: F0005335





Date:	18th November 2013 
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